
LICENSING AND GAMBLING ACTS COMMITTEE 

Minutes of a remote meeting of the Licensing and Gambling Acts Committee of 

South Norfolk District Council held on Tuesday 24 November 2020 at 10.00 am. 

Committee Members 
Present: 

Councillors: R Elliott (Chairman), J Easter, L Glover, J 
Halls, P Hardy, T Holden, W Kemp, N Legg, J Savage, T 
Spruce and J Wilby 

Apologies: Councillors: D Burrill, J Hornby and J Rowe 

Cabinet Members in 
Attendance: 

Councillor: M Edney 

Officers in 
Attendance: 

Assistant Director – Regulatory (N Howard), Interim 
Licensing Team Leader (M James) Licensing and 
Enforcement Officer (R Setford) 

3 LICENSING ACT 2003 REVIEW OF LICENSING POLICY 

The Licensing and Enforcement Officer introduced her report which presented 

the draft revised Licensing Policy together with details of the review and 

subsequent formal consultation. 

In response to Members questions on why 7.11 – 7.13 of the policy which 

includes safeguards for children was being removed. The Licensing and 

Enforcement Officer advised that the safeguarding of children was already 

written into S102 guidance and so the replicated points were removed from 

the policy. She also advised Members that there was no response from the 

Safeguarding department regarding the removal.  

After further discussion, it was unanimously 

RESOLVED:  

To refer the amended Licensing Policy to Council for its formal adoption 



 

  (The meeting concluded at 10.16 am) 

  
 
 
 ____________ 
 Chairman   


